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Dear Singers,

A brief summary of our last full choir year. For more details of some events mentioned below, see separate entries under past events. 

Well, it was another busy and memorable year for the choir. We came back after the summer holidays full of enthusiasm and ready to focus on our first concert with our leader of two terms, Emmanuel. Choir sessions were busy and challenging with plenty to learn, but always eager for more singing, a small group took themselves off in October to the UK Choirs Festival, an amazing  and inspirational weekend event.  Hard work on a Thursday night was rewarded as the Christmas concert at the Stamford Arts Centre was very well received, a mix of old favourites and new songs written for us by the ever-creative Emmanuel.  The festive season saw a group of us involved in an evening of wassailing organised by the Stamford Community Orchard, and our annual ‘Christmas’ party, held in January at the Congregational Church hall, was an uplifting end to the season and heralded in the new term nicely. 

Without the pressure of an Easter concert, we were able to enjoy sessions with Emmanuel in a more relaxed way and at the same time improve our technique and learn new songs. Emmanuel was fastidious in putting the song parts on the website for us all to study, one of his favourite mantras (of many!)  being ‘practise, practise, practise’!

The summer term had us back working hard for our summer concert. While very saddened by the news that Emmanuel had to move on due to relocation, this was an added incentive to make him proud of us: not only was it to be our last event with him, it was also to be held at his own church in Bourne – and we definitely did not want to let him down!  The evening turned out to be a wonderful and joyful occasion,  a fitting finale to our time with him. 

The choir gave Emmanuel and his lovely family a warm send-off in the Arts Centre bar. As with all leaders, he brought his own style and enthusiasms, and shared his time and skills generously. We all learnt much from him  - though possibly we never quite mastered the syncopated rhythm that he tried so hard to instil in us!

To end the choir’s year, some members enjoyed a wonderful summer weekend singing and walking in Buxton, with an excellent workshop leader brought in for the occasion.  This is becoming something of an annual event, and hopefully there will be a trip in 2019. 

In addition to all the happenings above, the choir organised two fabulous singing workshops during the year at the Arts Centre with extraordinary leaders, Val Regan and  Rowena Whitehead. Both days were very well attended and tremendous fun. 

And so the story of the choir continues – we feel very lucky to have found Graham, a local to Stamford with an amazing musical background, to lead us on the next stage of our journey.  Exciting times lie ahead – do come along and try us out if you love singing and think you would enjoy World Music. We believe that ‘if you can talk, you can sing’!

Best wishes to all

